
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

29th October, 2018 
 

Certificates 
Teachers appreciate those students who work hard, do 
well at school or do good things for others. To show that 
teachers notice when students do well either 
academically or socially, teachers have awarded them 
certificates.  
 

4th October 
Nursery: Layal 
Year 1: Abdulsalam 
Year 2: Tamem 
Year 3: Bozaid, Jad 
Year 5: Mohamed Q.  
Year 6: Sarah 
Year 6 Mad Minute: Sarah, Zaid (30 addition) 
 
11th October 
Reception: Helena, Dyala 
Year 1: Mousa 
Year 2: Lina 
Year 3: Muwayyaid, Amna 
Year 4: Almadani, Farida 
Year 5: Jana 
Arabic: Roubeen (Y2) 
 
18th October 
Year 1: Fareedah 
Year 5: Haya 
Year 6: Rimas K. 
Year 6 Mad Minute: Sarah, Zubair, Rimas K. (30 
multiplication) 
 
25th October 
Year 1: Munjid 
Year 3: Taleen 
Year 4: Osama 
Year 6 Mad Minute: Narges, Rimas K. Sarah, Zaid, Zubair 
(30 division) 
 
Remember you are always welcome to come and watch 
the children perform in assemblies. 
 

Parent-Teacher Conferences 
The British School will be holding Parent-teacher 
Conferences on Saturday, 10th November. The purpose 

of these meetings is to discuss the progress of your child 
this term.  
 Your child’s teacher will inform you of the 
strengths and needs of your child and what you and your 
child can do to make the first term successful. Parents, 
staff and children should all work together to achieve 
this success.  
 Please phone or come to the office to book a time 
for your meeting. We look forward to seeing you there.  
 
 

House Teams 
Students are busy earning merit points for their house 
teams. It is good to see students earn merits for their 
school work or for their good behaviour. At the time of 
writing this newsletter the house teams had earned the 
following points. 

 
 

After-school Activities 
After-school activities at BSB have begun with students 
participating in a variety of activities.  Thank you for 
being prompt in picking up your child. 
 

Ice cream Day 
We have had more ice cream days, which everyone 
enjoyed. The money made from the sales will go 
towards helping someone in need. So far we have made 
over 400 LD. We will be finding other ways to make 
more money in the near future. 
 
UN Week                         

 
         
 
Our theme for this year was ‘A 
Peaceful Heart Creates a Peaceful 
World’. Mr. Mohamed kindly organised 

many activities for the children.  
The Infants coloured and cut out doves, a symbol of 
peace. The Juniors were given situations in which there 
was a conflict and they had to find a peaceful solution. 
Some examples of the problems are: 
 There is one skipping rope. You and your friend want to 
play skipping at the same time. What do you do?  (Play 
together.) 
Your sister/brother is always going into your room and 
borrowing stuff without asking? What could you do? 
(Call Dad!) 
We have been trying to take this into our every day lives 
and students were using words to work out any 
problems they had, particularly during break times.  
Each child wrote or drew what peace meant to them. 
This has been displayed on one of our boards. 

Blue Green Red Yellow 

165 162 230 107 
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Our assembly was well 
attended and all of the 
school took part. Year 6 
told us about a young 
boy, a refugee, who has 
opened a school for 
other refugees. He 
started teaching there 

himself, even though he was only 12 years old when he 
started! 
Year 3 told us about another person who believes that 
education is vital to all: Malala. 
The Infants sang a song about ‘Joy, Peace and Love’.  
Year 4 told us about Nelson Mandela, an important 
figure in the history of world peace. 
Year 5 told us about John Lennon, who wrote and sang 
songs but also was opposed to war. They sang a song 
called ‘Give Peace a Chance’: a message we all need to 
remember. 
Each class also learnt to say the word ‘peace’ in another 
language. 
 
Families have been donating clothing, toys and school 
supplies over the past two weeks. These will be given to 
an orphanage so that the children can have things they 
need. A big thank you goes to all families who donated 
to the orphanage. It’s not too late to give. If you have 
any items you no longer use, please send them to school 
this week. We will be putting everything together to 
deliver it to the orphanage.  
 
 
Remember: Check out school photos on the school’s website            
                       www.britishschoolbenghazi.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Can you find all the words hidden in the dove? 
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